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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

June 4, 2009
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Elizabeth Armstrong, Tom Davenport, Dan Gutowski, Jeff Higginbotham, Dane Lindsay, Dan Trubovitz 
Excused:
Allen Andersen, Peter Fong
Absent:
AS Rep, Dave Buser, Nick Gehler, Dan Willkie
Guests:
Jim Bray, Tyler Campbell, Vuong Nguyen, Carol Smith, Stephen Um, Steve Volin 
 MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1:02pm
D. Gutowski announced that committee meetings will be held during the summer to further the process of current and upcoming construction projects
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· May 7 2009 - No quorum; by consensus of the members present the minutes were accepted.
2) Campus Master Plan Update (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski reported there were no updates.
3) Parking Task Force (D. Gutowski)

D. Gutowski reported the Parking Task Force met yesterday.  The same number of students is expected for fall 2009 as had enrolled for spring. D. Trubovitz reminded committee members more students are expected at the beginning of the semester.  L. Armstrong indicated we can only project the number of students based on the number of class sections.  With the anticipated available parking spaces, there will be 80 more spaces than the projected need.  Old lot #2 will be closed beginning Wednesday, June 10th until Aug 19th.  Unless there is an absolute need, the previous temporary lot will not be opened.  We are expecting to open old lot #2 back up at the beginning of fall but will completely lose this lot mid fall (October) for construction.  Faculty/staff parking will be identified near the east edge of new lot #2 and in lot #3.  With old lot #2 closed, deliveries to the science building will need to be made as close to the building has possible.  D. Gutowski presented and reviewed with those present, a diagram of parking areas for students, faculty/staff, handicapped and visitors.  Included in the diagram were walk-ways from new lot #2 to the I-building and Science building and also walk-ways to access T100-T300.  D. Gutowski mentioned the way–finding signs will be updated to assist students and he will schedule another walking tour.  He is also working with the City to be able to utilize Hourglass parking if needed.
4) Cell Tower Update – Hourglass Park (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski reviewed the location and plan from Verizon with those present. 
5) Parking Structure #1 (J. Bray)

One of the open items from the last Facilities meeting was the possible addition of a 5th level, an additional 217 cars, in the plans for parking structure #1.  The District is not recommending adding the additional level due to cost and the added number of cars in one area of the campus and due to possible future plans for an MTDB station.  Those present expressed positive feedback regarding the District’s recommendation.
6) Relocation of I-Building Shade Structure (D. Gutowski)
The vending machines, tables, plants and benches that were located at the I-building have been relocated.  The tables and plants have been moved near the T100 building.  Coordination has been made with the contractor to cut the posts for the shade structure at the bottom and dismantle the structure.  It will be stored until a decision is made where to relocate it.  The Facilities Committee will make a recommendation.  Some suggested locations are the Diesel yard, student quad and child dev play area.
7) Mailroom Door (D. Gutowski) – tabled from May meeting

Funds were left over from the A100 remodel.  One item discussed at CEC for utilizing these funds was the need for replacing the mailroom door with a security door.  The door would have a key pad for unlocking the door and the possibility of 600 codes which would be cycled between departments.  S. Um provided information regarding the door.  Once Reprographics moves to their new office in the A100 building, students will be able to drop materials off for instructors in their office to be delivered to the instructor mailboxes.
New Business

1) Review Schematics of Cafeteria/Bookstore & Student/Campus Building Center (J. Bray)

J. Bray presented plans for the Cafeteria/Bookstore & Student building which will be located next to the I-building.  L. Armstrong asked about the item in the “circle” on the plans.  J. Bray explained the plan is to have a tower, clock tower or water feature in this location.  J. Bray reviewed the planned walk-ways and flooring formats.  This will be a 3-story building to include: 1st floor – Bookstore, Cafeteria (food courts), student dining, restrooms, multi-purpose room and small convenience store; 2nd floor – student multi-purpose area, Dean Student Affairs, ASC, Student Accounting, Admissions, DSPS, Veterans, conference rooms, outside seating with espresso bar; 3rd floor - deck, Financial Aid, EOPS, Career Services, Dean Matriculation & Student Development, Evaluations, Transfer Center, and staff exit.  The members present agreed to have the plans taken forward to President’s Cabinet.
2) Approval Levels for FF&E and Prop S & N Forms (D. Gutowski)

D. Gutowski reported a process is being developed for sign-off approval forms.  Currently there is only a final sign-off process.  We would like to put approval levels in place prior to final approval.  D. Gutowski hopes to have something to present for the next meeting.
3) Numbering of Buildings/Rooms (A. De Lozier)
A suggestion was brought forward by one of our instructors regarding the numbering of rooms in buildings on campus, especially for multi level buildings.  Current campus room/building numbering is very confusing.  Requests for a new way-faring system are being looked at with the District architect.  Room number would be included in the new system and the process would be part of the infra-structure project.  A campus-wide committee will be formed to look at campus building/room numbering.
4) Fireloop (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski reported on the fire loop project to update the pressure of fire hydrants on campus.  An e-mail will be sent out to the campus.  The contract started June 1, 2009.  Different sections on campus around Aviation, the tennis courts, A100 and C300 will be fenced off for trenching.  J. Bray mentioned some areas will take longer than others but the anticipated completion date for the project is November.  We will be looking at how to alleviate some of the noise.
5) A120 Floor (V. Nguyen)

V. Nguyen requested an update on the A120 flooring.  J. Bray reported quotes are being received to replace the floor in the Mailroom (A119) and the science classroom.  Both rooms will be done about the same time; after summer but before the fall semester begins.  The same flooring will be used in A120 as was used in the Science building.
Next Meeting:  August 13, 2009, 3pm, A201a
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